



26524 John R · Madison Heights · MI · 48071 (248) 399-7800 FAX (248) 399-4700

Angel Abdulahad Superintendent

January 31, 2022

Dear Madison Community,

We were notified of positive COVID-19 Case at Madison Elementary School. The district willnot release the name of anyone who has been diagnosed with COVID-19, as this is protected health information.

Please note - this letter is just to inform you of the positive case. The Oakland County Health Department is aware of this positive case, and they will conduct the necessary steps according to their new protocol

Madison District Public Schools will support OCHD with information to support their case investigation. OCHD confirms the school's close contacts and notifies the parents of "Close Contacts" with any determined instructions to quarantine.

Any student who has been directed to quarantine by OCHD should contact the school office to appropriately code the absence.

As always, please monitor your child for any symptoms of COVID-19, which include fever, cough, shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, new loss of taste or smell, sore throat, congestion or runny nose, nausea or vomiting, and diarrhea. If your child does develop symptoms, please keep him or her home from school until they feel well enough to attend and have been fever-free for 24 hours. If your child tests positive for COVID-19, **please contact the school.** For additional information regarding COVID-19, please visit the OCHD website at https://www.oakgov.com/health.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Angel Abdulahad, Superintendent Madison District Public Schools